Village of Victory Dissolution Study Committee Public Hearing Minutes
Meeting Date: December 27th, 2012
Dated: January 6, 2013

The Dissolution Committee held a public hearing Thursday December 27th @ 7:00 pm at the
Village of Victory Community Center.

In attendance: Terrie Wolcott, Tom Drew, Leslie Dennison, Kathy Rathbun ,George Garney and
Debra Mathis

Absent: Kim Wait, Barbara Tierney and Laurel Tator

Chair Terrie Wolcott opened the hearing at 7:00 pm

Introductions of the committee members, Village of Victory board members and Town of
Saratoga board members.

Chair Wolcott advised that a handful of companies were called regarding leaf and brush removal
and it was advised that this is something the town would have to come into contract with and
then prices would also have to be based on what each individual homeowner wanted done, and
how many times a year they would like these services performed; no prices were able to be
provided

Inquired if anyone had questions or concerns from the previous public hearing:

e Residents need to keep in mind the fire services and the distant they are from a
servicing fire department may impact their homeowners insurance (an article was
provided by a homeowner)

e Discussion regarding the figures for the refuse removal and the monies indicated in the
presentation were questioned.

Chair Wolcott again indicated she was not comfortable with the validity of the numbers in the
presentation and since Jaime Saunders from CGR was not present in person or via conference
call the presentation was not provided.

Supervisor Tom Wood asked if the website was updated; Chair Wolcott advised that it was.
Chair Wolcott also expressed concern regarding the loss of the David Nevins Fire Department;
surrounding departments do not run EMS.

There were no additional questions.

The plan was officially turned over to the Village of Victory Board.

Meeting adjourned at approx 7:30 pm.



